

Peronts To South Africa

How Precious are your thoughts about me, O God. They cannot be numbered.

Psalm 139:17,18

~

It's hard to believe how quickly two months have flown by, and just like that, we're back in South Africa! Our timing couldn't have been better—while things are cooling down back home, we're stepping into summer here!

During our travels, I had the privilege of preaching from Psalm 139. If you weren't able to attend one of those services, I'd love to share a phrase I emphasized: "Did you know that God has thought about you more today than you have thought about yourself?" What an incredible reminder of His deep love for us—that the Creator of the universe is continually mindful of us. Truly, such a thought brings great encouragement!

One of the highlights of our trip was having Bethany and her husband, Ashley, (pictured on the far right), with us for two weeks. We loved showing Ash around and introducing him to some of our favorite places—Boston and North Conway quickly became favorites of his as well.

Throughout the summer we had the joy of meeting many new friends through concerts and church visits, while also reconnecting with familiar faces. Thank you to everyone who took time to meet with us—it truly meant so much. It was a summer full of meaningful conversations, encouragement, and new connections that we look forward to continuing.

As always, we remain deeply grateful for your faithful support. We could not do this without you, and we thank God for each of you who partner with us in advancing the Gospel here in South Africa through caring for orphaned and vulnerable children.

Dan and Amy James 1:27









ABOVE: We had a wonderful time at Hillfest reconnecting with old friends and sharing in fellowship. It was also a privilege to speak in a few new churches and share how God is moving in South Africa. A special highlight was seeing two young girls show up to church proudly wearing the T-shirts from last year—what a joy to witness their excitement and support!









Above: We also had the joy of meeting so many new people at Soulfest—both familiar faces and brand-new ones! One especially touching moment was watching a beautiful family lead their children in prayer for orphans in South Africa before taking a piece of chocolate from our booth. It was such a powerful picture of the universal church at work and the incredible impact of prayer.

Praises

- 1. For the many opportunities we had to pray with and encourage others this summer.
- 2. For our new 3 year visas!

- For many new partners for Lukiwe!
- 4. For great ministry contacts from our summer travels.
- 5. For safety as we traveled and the ongoing safety here in South Africa.

Prayer Requests

- 1. Please pray for souls to be saved in SA as a result of our outreaches.
- 2. Please pray for an intern/volunteer to assist Amy with homeschooling so she can focus more on ministry.
- 3. Please pray that God will raise up godly families willing to foster abandoned and vulnerable children.
- 5. Please pray for financial provision and wisdom as we need to hire new staff in the New Year.







Copyright © 2025 Peronts to South Africa, All rights reserved.

Thank you for your interest in our ministry!

Our mailing address is:

Peronts to South Africa 117 Ponemah Road Amherst, NH 03031

Add us to your address book

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

